William Cassidi C. of E. Aided Primary School

Newsletter No. 4

1st March 2019
Congratulations to the Year 5’s and 6’s who took part in the Cluster Swimming Gala, two teams have qualified for the Stockton finals as has our netball team. We have also been very proud of our gymnastics teams who have competed brilliantly. Year 4 took part in Hoopstartz and learnt some amazing tricks. We are also welcoming specialist coaches in gymnastics and tennis this term and arranging more sessions after Easter. We are delighted with the sports programme at our school and the opportunities and achievements of all of our pupils. 
It was wonderful to see so many of you visiting our ‘Around The World Museum’ yesterday afternoon. Thank you for your wonderful comments. It celebrated all of the skills and learning, as well as hard work the children undertake throughout the school in geography. I must thank the staff for all their hard work in organising the week and afternoon. We are already planning our museums to showcase other aspects of our studies next year!
May I take this opportunity to wish Miss. Whitehouse a happy maternity leave and thank her for all her work this school year. We eagerly wait to hear her good news! The teaching arrangements for Year 6 for the Summer Term will be Mrs. Cornelius supported by Mrs. Bell. This will give the children continuity in the lead up to their SATs and ‘familiar faces’ who can ensure the children are supported, and able to successfully undertake the end of year studies and activities.
Parking:

May we politely remind parents not to park in the staff car park, along Morrison Street outside the school or near the bend as you leave Stillington. There have been a number of reports to us of ‘near misses’ due to inconsiderate parking, dropping children off outside the school gates and parking by the zebra crossing. Please could the public car park near St. John’s Church be used and the children walked to school. We are becoming increasingly worried that there may be an accident especially with the building work beginning opposite the school.

Attendance:

May we politely remind you that regular attendance at school is vital for your child to learn and make good progress. We are able to deal with childhood ailments and administer medication on completion of a school medication form. We would also strongly urge parents to consider when holidays, dental and medical appointments are booked to ensure children do not miss time at school.
Parent/Teacher Consultations:

Children will be bringing home their second short report for you on Friday, 15th March. Parent/Teacher Consultations will be held on Monday, 18th and Tuesday, 19th March. Please check you have made your appointments via your eschools account, the booking window is now open but will close on Saturday, 16th March.
World Book Day:

The children will be involved in many activities on Thursday, 7th March. Activities are planned for the children which includes children dressing as their favourite book character and reading their favourite passage to their class. Please find all the details in our World Book day letter. We are sure it will be a lovely day where we can all share our love of reading.
Red Nose Day:

This charity event will be held on Friday 15th March. Our School Councillors are organising the day so please look out for their letter. All donations received will be forwarded to this worthwhile appeal.
Class Photographs:

Class photographs are being taken in the morning of Tuesday, 19th March, 2019. 
Easter Holidays:

The school will close at 3:15pm on Thursday, 4th April. Friday, 5th April is a training day. The school will open on Tuesday, 23rd April. May we also remind you that Monday, 6th May is a Bank Holiday.
Key Stage Two SATs:

The Year 6 SAT’s will take place from the 13th – 16th May. It is vitally important that all children attend each day this week. 
School Clubs:
Both the after school and lunchtime clubs remain very popular. The Spring Term Clubs are:

Monday:
Minecraft Club 


Mrs. Bell

(lunchtime)

Football



DF Sports

(3:15 – 4:30)

Tuesday:
Mindfulness Club KS1

Mrs. Harland

(lunchtime)

Bingo Club


Miss. Raper

(lunchtime)

Lego Club Years 3 & 4

Mrs. J. Hall

(lunchtime)



Animation Club Years 5 & 6
Mrs. Bell/Mr. Proud
(3:15 – 4:00)


Wednesday:
Year 6 Booster Club

Mrs. Cornelius

(lunchtime)

Thursday:
ICT drop-in/Internet Safety
Mrs. Bell

(lunchtime)


STEM Club KS1


Mrs. Wilkinson
(lunchtime)


Home Learning KS1 (with adult)


and KS2 (on own)

Mrs. Bell

(3:15 – 4:00)


Kung Fu



Mr. Salisbury

(3:15 – 4:00)
Friday:

STEM Club


Mr. Proud

 (lunchtime)



Card Club


Mrs. Allen

(lunchtime)



Netball Club


Mts. Turnbull

(lunchtime)

I am grateful to the members of staff who voluntarily give of their time to organise and lead these activities. May we remind you that all children must be collected from school by an adult from every after school club. 
Family Worship:

Everyone is welcome to Family Worship on Thursday afternoons at 2:45pm. 




14th March
Class 2



28th March
Class 1
4th April

Class 6 at St. John’s Church (2:30pm start)
P.E. Kits:
As the weather hopefully improves please ensure that your child has a P.E. kit with them including trainers (not plimsolls) for each of their P.E. sessions. Please note that children should tie long hair back and should not wear any jewellery (with the exception of a watch) at any time in school. Watches will be removed during P.E. lessons to prevent injury or damage. Children are also encouraged to bring a water bottle each day. If you are considering having your child’s ears pierced please wait until the Summer break as they are not allowed to wear ear-rings at school and would miss not only their P.E. sessions but their break and lunch sessions outside too.
Mrs. J. Cornelius

